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ABSTRACT 
 
The purpose of the study is made where the 
importance of the data of a medical record in a 
hospital either before or afterwards must be 
input and the document is controlled for the 
history of a person who enters or leaves so that 
the importance of not being misdiagnosed or 
confused in a diagnosis. Every citizen has the 
right to adequate health and also an important 
medical record in order to know the disease 
suffered, because a medical record is very 
important for every patient to know various 
health efforts for the entire community through 
the implementation of quality and affordable 
health development for the community. Health 
development is aimed at increasing awareness, 
willingness and ability to live a healthy life for 
everyone in the context of realizing an optimal 
degree of health as an element of general 
welfare as referred to in the Preamble to the 
1945 Constitution of the Republic of Indonesia. 
 
Key Words:  medical record, health, 
constitution, welfare 
 
INTRODUCTION 

Corona virus is a disease outbreak 
that causes death which makes it worse and 
basically in Indonesia it is explained in the 
disease outbreak law to spread and 
overcome it and also the quarantine method 
is explained in the Law of the Republic of 
Indonesia Number 4 of 1984 concerning 
Outbreaks of Infectious Diseases. Infectious 
disease, hereinafter referred to as an 
epidemic, is an outbreak of an infectious 

disease in the community, where the 
number of sufferers has significantly 
increased beyond the usual situation at a 
certain time and area and can cause havoc. 
Sources of disease are humans, animals, 
plants, and objects that contain and/or are 
polluted, germs, and those that can cause 
epidemics. In an outbreak of this disease, 
the government should also know the 
medical records of a people whether it really 
happened, because a virus or congenital 
disease from an outbreak or this virus 
caused it. Medical record is a health record 
in the form of a book or patient data files 
received upon admission to a hospital, even 
medical records not only in Indonesia are 
used to record patients who enter the 
hospital for the first time. Indonesian 
citizens, starting from newborns to adults, 
should have a medical record track record 
which is important to find out about 
diseases or others, with that being seen and 
analyzing that when entering other 
guidelines and to improve the economy in 
Indonesia, the government implements in 
every activity in an effort to maintain and 
improve the highest degree of public health. 
implemented based on non-discriminatory, 
participatory, and sustainable principles in 
the context of the formation of Indonesian 
human resources, as well as increasing the 
nation's resilience and competitiveness for 
national development. Anything that causes 
health problems for the Indonesian people 
will cause huge economic losses for the 
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country, and every effort to improve the 
health status of the people also means an 
investment for the country's development. 
every development effort must be based on 
health insight, in the sense that national 
development must pay attention to public 
health and is the responsibility of all parties, 
both the government and the community. 

Health is a state of health, both 
physically, mentally, spiritually and socially 
that enables everyone to live socially and 
economically productive lives. Resources in 
the health sector are all forms of funds, 
personnel, health supplies, pharmaceutical 
preparations and medical devices as well as 
health service facilities and technology that 
are utilized to carry out health efforts 
carried out by the Government, regional 
governments, and/or the community. Health 
supplies are all materials and equipment 
needed to carry out health efforts. the 
implementation of medical practice which is 
the core of various activities in the 
implementation of health efforts must be 
carried out by doctors and dentists who have 
high ethics and morals, expertise and 
authority whose quality must be 
continuously improved through continuous 
education and training, certification, 
registration, licensing , as well as guidance, 
supervision, and monitoring so that the 
implementation of medical practice is in 
accordance with the development of science 
and technology. 

The formulation of the problem in 
this study is to determine the importance of 
the role of doctors in the matter of the Law 
of the Republic of Indonesia Number 29 of 
2004 concerning medical practice with the 
Regulation of the Minister of Health of the 
Republic of Indonesia Number 9 of 2020 
concerning guidelines for large-scale social 
restrictions in the context of accelerating the 
handling of corona virus disease 2019 
(covid). -19). Analyzing how with the 
Regulation of the Minister of Health of the 
Republic of Indonesia Number 9 of 2020 
concerning Guidelines for Large-Scale 
Social Restrictions in the Context of 

Accelerating Handling of Corona Virus 
Disease 2019 (covid-19). 
 
LITERATURE 
Corona Virus (Covid 19) & Disease 
Outbreak 

COVID-19 is an infectious disease 
caused by a newly discovered type of 
coronavirus. This is a new virus and an 
unknown disease before the outbreak in 
Wuhan, China, in December 2019. Which 
affected the whole world from this 
infectious disease which resulted in the 
economy being crippled because of this 
corona virus. An epidemic of an infectious 
disease is where a disease that infects the 
whole community in large numbers which 
creates anxiety and there is no medicine to 
cure it even to prevent some Even in various 
countries there are regulations to prevent the 
wider spread of it, for example in Indonesia 
the Law of the Republic of Indonesia 
Number 4 of 1984 concerning Infectious 
Disease Outbreaks. This law was made in 
order to prevent the greater spread of the 
disease that will infect everyone. 
 
Medical Records 

Medical record is a medical record is 
a health record in the form of a book or 
patient data files received when entering the 
hospital, even medical records not only in 
Indonesia that use it to record patients who 
enter the hospital for the first time. even this 
medical record is used throughout the world 
to record patients admitted to hospitals 
abroad or in a country such as Indonesia, 
this medical record records where a person 
was born until he died which is where he 
entered the hospital for the first time. he 
entered that medical record This cannot be 
taken or accessed outside, because it is a 
patient secret, but the medical record has a 
medical resume. 
 
Comorbid 

A condition in which a person 
suffers from two or more diseases at the 
same time. The disease is generally chronic 
or chronic. In this era of pandemic, the role 
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of doctors is important to provide 
information to patients for the importance of 
patient medical records, suffered or 
occurred because in this pandemic era many 
issues are scattered that make people 
uneasy, causing panic due to the Corona 
Virus disease outbreak. which causes a lot 
of panic and even issues that make people 
more worried and make immune resistance 
go down, and in this pandemic era a doctor 
should know that this patient is sick and 
died due to a comorbid disease or caused by 
the corona virus because of its transmission 
and the government should have when there 
is a pandemic, the government does not 
make people confused or afraid, even the 
government should reduce the issues that 
are scattered with the data. Even if there is a 
hoax spread in the community, there will be 
no panic in the presence of a pandemic, 
there is a corona virus, with the steps that 
the government has taken to be stricter 
against those who spread issues that make 
people more nervous, even the government 
should also make laws regarding protocols. 
health. and not closing businesses that make 
people struggle and ultimately weaken the 
economy, with the implementation of a 
protocol or other it can prevent and also the 
government also sees whether it is true that 
the patient who died was caused by the 
corona virus outbreak or a comorbid disease 
suffered by the patient. With this, the 
government can also suppress a budget or 
know about the death, with this patient 
anxiety in the community is reduced, even 
in a hospital medical records / medical 
records are very important for patients and 
families, with that we know the history of 
the illness of patients who suffer from this 
During the medical record or medical 
resume, the hospital provides a copy to the 
family for the purpose of knowing the 
illness suffered by the patient in their family 
to prevent issues such as death from the 
corona virus or due to illness he suffered 
and even the doctor should explain to the 
patient about the death or the interests of the 
patient. Stop asking questions outside the 
hospital in order to reduce rumors 

circulating that are not true with the 
presence of either a virus or disease so as 
not to make people's immunity decrease. 

Where each hospital has its own 
management where medical records may 
not be taken out, and where in exchange the 
hospital provides a medical resume which is 
a medical record in exchange to prevent 
leakage of patient confidential data but if 
the medical resume is lost it may be 
requested to the home sick again but there 
are Some hospitals will not give a second 
time if the letter is issued, but only some 
will provide another medical resume if the 
family asks for it depending on the 
hospital's policy, which is and where they 
were last treated as intended medical resume 
is useful as a continuation or history 
received by the patient. when you are out of 
the hospital, even on the medical resume of 
another hospital, you will know about the 
illness you are suffering from and you can 
continue to analyze it, either from your old 
or new illness. 

Even some news shocked Indonesian 
citizens with the negative Rapid Test results 
and even being buried in the style of covid 
but basically the law that regulates to reduce 
hoaxes that occur in the community should 
be the government to determine how the 
existing rules so as not to cause crowds but 
basically more and more crowds. chaos in 
which community is used a rapid test or 
swab test so that people can bury their loved 
ones properly so that there are no regrets.  
 
RESEARCH METHODOLOGY 

The study conducted data collection 
with participant observation to find out in 
their life experiences and where some of the 
data was taken from a website from the 
minister of health which was used to find 
out the actual data according to a press 
conference published by an Institute 
website. Respondents were taken from an 
interview with one of the doctors at the 
Saiful Anwar Hospital to know his opinion 
about burials according to the health 
protocol and taking cases regarding whether 
the health protocol was carried out or not 
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and whether there were appropriate cases 
and whether this case also occurred or not. 
Sources of data in the study are the results 
of interviews where questions and answers 
are carried out on competent and 
appropriate sources in their fields and data 
collection from existing websites and is 
concerned with the existence of data from 
research in the form of government agencies 
and so on. To obtain the data needed in this 
study, the authors collected data through 
interview techniques by conducting 
questions and answers to related parties 
regarding the presence of the corona virus 
and handling during the burial of patients 
exposed to the corona virus and the 
importance of medical records. The author 
also uses data collection techniques with 
data collection where researchers can collect 
data from research with the same problem. 
 
ANALYSIS & DISCUSSION 

That the Regulation of the Minister 
of Health Number 47 of 2013 concerning 
Procedures for Preparing Draft Laws and 
Regulations in the Health Sector within the 
Ministry of Health needs to be adjusted to 
legal developments and technical needs for 
the preparation of legislation and other legal 
products in the field of Health. Regulation 
of the Minister of Health, hereinafter 
referred to as Permenkes, is a statutory 
regulation stipulated by the minister who 
administers government affairs in the health 
sector to carry out higher legislation or is 
formed based on authority. Decree of the 
Minister of Health, hereinafter referred to as 
Kepmenkes, is a decision that is stipulating 
and binding individually and/or in a limited 
scope determined by the minister who 
carries out government affairs in the health 
sector to carry out statutory regulations or is 
determined based on authority. The Program 
for Legislation in the Health Sector is a 
program planning instrument for the 
formation of Legislation within the Ministry 
of Health which is prepared in a planned, 
integrated and systematic manner. A certain 
problem that can be scientifically justified 
regarding the regulation of the problem in a 

draft law as a solution to the problems and 
legal needs of the community. 
 
Medical Record Development 

Medical records develop according 
to the progress of the times. Medical records 
themselves grow from conditions or 
awareness of the importance of 
documentation for legal, medical, financial, 
educational and other purposes. In the 
medical field, documentation of patient data 
is very important, therefore every health 
service provided by doctors, nurses, 
midwives and other health workers must be 
recorded accurately and then managed in a 
medical record system. Good records reflect 
the health services provided. According to 
Edna K. Huffman (1981) in the Medical 
Record Administration, that a good medical 
record generally describes good medical 
care, while incomplete medical records 
reflect poor medical care. A quality health 
service must be supported by the 
implementation of a quality medical record 
system so that patients feel safe and 
comfortable both with the services provided 
and in managing their health data. We as 
officers who want to study medical records 
must of course know what medical records 
are, how they develop, how they are 
organized to the legal aspects relating to 
medical records themselves so that later 
they can provide good data services to 
patients and medical record users. Finally, 
medical records coincided with the birth of 
medical science. Medical records 
themselves have developed since the stone 
age (paleolithic) approximately 250,000 BC. 
This is based on the discovery of carvings 
on the way of treatment at that time on the 
walls of the cave and the writings engraved 
in an old stone age cave in Spain. Other 
evidence that supports the development of 
medical records in the past to the present 
day is the remains of ancient Egypt 
(Egyptian Period), Greeks, Greek Romans, 
Byzantines, Jews, Prophet Muhammad up to 
the XXI century. These relics can be in the 
form of papyrus (documents), books, sheets 
and others. 
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Criminal Sanctions Rejecting Corpses of 
Covid Victims 

The bodies of covid 19 patients are 
sometimes rejected by residents for fear of 
spreading the existing virus which makes 
families affected by the covid 19 disease 
feel confused where the family bury their 
family or relatives who died because of the 
covid 19 virus where sometimes there is a 
lack of education to the community to 
rejection and examples of "Cases" What 
recently happened was that people from the 
community rejected the body of a nurse who 
was tested positive for Corona at the Public 
Cemetery in Semarang Regency, which was 
reported by kompas.com. This incident adds 
to our concern, which is currently in the 
midst of the struggle of all parties against 
the Corona virus, especially those who are 
on the front line dealing with corona virus 
patients just for reasons of concern about 
the spread of the Corona virus. Regarding 
cases of refusal to bury the bodies of Covid-
19 patients, the Government through the 
Police did not remain silent and 
immediately followed up on residents who 
prevented those who carried out the burial 
of the bodies of Covid-19 patients. The 
Police will ensnare in layers of articles, 
namely as follows: Article 178 of the 
Criminal Code which states that "Anyone 
who intentionally obstructs or obstructs the 
entrance or transport of corpses to permitted 
graves, is threatened with a maximum 
imprisonment of one month and two weeks 
or a maximum imprisonment of one month 
and two weeks. a maximum fine of one 
thousand eight hundred rupiahs. The 
application of this article is carried out if 
there is a refusal in an area, the police can 
immediately take legal action because 
article 178 of the Criminal Code is a general 
offense that can be followed up without a 
complaint first. 

Article 212 of the Criminal Code 
which states that: "Anyone with violence or 
threat of violence against an official who is 
carrying out a legitimate task, a person who 
at that time according to statutory 
obligations or at the request of the official in 

question is assisting him, is threatened for 
fighting the official with a criminal 
sanction. imprisonment for a maximum of 
one year and four months or a maximum 
fine of four thousand five hundred rupiahs. 
Article 213 of the Criminal Code which 
states that: “The coercion and resistance as 
referred to in articles 211 and 212 are 
threatened: With a maximum imprisonment 
of five years, if the crime or other act at the 
time resulted in injury; with a maximum 
imprisonment of eight years and six months, 
if it results in serious injuries; (KUHP 90). 
With a maximum imprisonment of twelve 
years, if it results in the death of a person; 
(KUHP 215, 487). Article 214 of the 
Criminal Code states that the coercion and 
resistance referred to in articles 211 and 
212, if carried out by two or more people 
together, is punishable by a maximum 
imprisonment of seven years. (KUHP 460) 
states that the guilty are subject to a 
maximum imprisonment of eight years and 
six months, if the crime or other actions at 
that time resulted in injuries; imprisonment 
for a maximum of twelve years, if it results 
in serious injury; (KUHP 90) imprisonment 
for a maximum of fifteen years, if it results 
in the death of a person. (KUHP articles 
215, 487). 

Meanwhile, the application of these 
three articles is applied if the community 
refuses and there is resistance to the police 
and can become a new criminal element. 
Therefore, the public does not need to be 
afraid if the burial of the corpse of a 
COVID-19 patient is carried out in our area, 
because the Covid-19 Handling officer 
already has a special protocol by wrapping 
it in plastic so that the liquid from the body 
does not come out, the depth of the tomb is 
up to 1.5 meters. If everything is done, there 
is no need to worry." Whoever forces 
another person to do, not to do or to allow 
something with the threat of libel or written 
libel. In the case as formulated in point 2, 
the crime is only prosecuted on the 
complaint of the person affected by the 
increasing number of patients, the 
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government issues regulations regarding 
large-scale social restrictions (PSBB). 
 
Analysis of Hospital Allegations of Covid-
19 Patient 

In connection with the re-occurrence 
of news that leads to public perception and 
opinion as if the Hospital "covided" 
patients, the Indonesian Hospital 
Association (PERSI) urgently needs to 
provide responses and clarifications as 
follows: 1) PERSI is committed and always 
supports the efforts of the Government and 
Regional Governments in dealing with the 
Covid-19 pandemic by providing health 
services for Covid-19 patients and general 
patients in need; 2) PERSI through its 
member hospitals is fully aware of its 
responsibilities to serve the health of the 
entire community, both Covid-19 and non-
Covid-19 patients with all high risks in 
various aspects, both health and non-health; 
3) In providing health services for Covid-19 
patients, the Hospital upholds and 
implements health services based on the 
provisions of the legislation and health 
protocols set by the Government and 
Regional Governments, in this case the 
Ministry of Health and other Authorities; 4) 
In terms of clinical management and 
management of corpses, hospitals are 
guided by the guidelines set by the Ministry 
of Health, the last revision being the fifth 
which is stipulated in the Decree of the 
Minister of Health, Decree of the Minister 
of Health Number 
HK.01.07/Menkes/413/2020. 
 
Case Analysis 

"Allegedly Abandoned Patient, 
Indonesian Alliance Calls Charitas Hospital 
Inhumane Treatment" OKU TIMUR. Media 
AI-Pastor Sitorus came to the Aliansi 
Indonesia office and met directly with the 
Chairman of the Indonesian Alliance Kanda 
Budi Alliance, reporting the alleged neglect 
of patients without responsibility by the 
Charitas Belitang Hospital. The patient, 
Sugimin (86), who is the father-in-law of 
Pastor Sitorus, was allegedly abandoned by 

the Belitang Charitas Hospital. Saturday 
(20/3/21). At the Indonesian Alliance 
Office, Pastor Sitorus said that patient 
Sugimin (86) came to Charitas Belitang 
Hospital on February 28, 2021. The patient 
is suspected of having been exposed to 
COVID 19 at Charitas Belitang Hospital 
and thus undergoing treatment in an 
isolation room. After being treated for 3 
days in an isolation room, without a clear 
explanation and reason, the patient's family 
was forced to take the patient home without 
a referral and where to take him after being 
discharged from Charitas Hospital, while 
the patient was still in a sick condition. "It is 
very inhumane what Charitas Belitang 
Hospital has done, patients who are still sick 
are told to go home and without any 
referrals they have to be taken," he said. 
With a sad face, Pastor Sitorus continued his 
story, with great compulsion the family who 
felt sorry for the patient's condition finally 
brought the patient to one of the clinics in 
Belitang. Not later than 24 hours the patient 
finally died and was buried according to the 
COVID 19 protocol. Very unacceptable, a 
day later the PCR lab results from the 
Palembang Health Laboratory Center stated 
that the patient Sugimin was negative for 
COVID 19.  

"The family's self-esteem feels like 
it's being trampled on because the patient 
was buried dishonorably because of the 
diagnosis of COVID 19 even though the 
patient was negative for COVID 19," he 
said in an annoyed tone. Pastor Sitorus 
added, the patient's family had several times 
asked for accountability from the Charitas 
Belitang Hospital to meet and resolve With 
this problem, one of the doctors at Charitas 
Hospital when meeting the patient's family 
apologized for the mistake. However, there 
was no official statement from the hospital 
and it seemed that there was no effort to 
solve the problem seriously. "We only ask 
for justice for the treatment of the Charitas 
Belitang Hospital, which has abandoned our 
parents, feel that it happened to your family 
(Charitas Hospital-ed)," he added. 
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In the same place, Kanda Budi 
Aliansi, accompanied by legal counsel for 
the East Indonesia Alliance, said that the 
Indonesian Alliance deeply regrets the 
treatment of the Charitas Belitang hospital, 
which is alleged to have abandoned the 
patient Sugimin (86), which is truly 
inhumane. The Indonesian Alliance will 
immediately send a letter to the Charitas 
Belitang Hospital to immediately resolve 
the problem by deliberation and consensus. 
"If there is no good faith from the hospital, 
the Indonesian Alliance will bring the 
alleged neglect of this patient to the realm of 
law and report it to the Ministry of Health," 
he concluded.  

In a case above, which was 
experienced by the late Mr. Sugimin, who 
was suffering from a disease caused by the 
corona virus, he did not get proper treatment 
and where it was also when people affected 
by the corona virus received treatment and 
the results were notified, which was 
experienced by you that the lab results were 
not was told if he was infected with the 
corona virus or not even at the end of his 
death that where the results from the 
laboratory explained the negative results 
were buried according to the covid protocol 
but where when the results were negative 
then instead of being buried, not according 
to the doctor's advice, even the host inside 
will die if the result is negative then the 
corona virus also dies. 
 
CONCLUSION & 
RECOMMENDATION 

The regulation was made to secure 
the good population in Indonesia because of 
the law of the Republic of Indonesia number 
29 of 2004 concerning medical practice, the 
law of the republic of Indonesia number 36 
of 2009 concerning health and the 
regulation of the minister of health of the 
Republic of Indonesia number 9 of 2020 
regarding guidelines for social distancing on 
a large scale. In the context of accelerating 
the handling of the corona virus disease 
2019 (covid-19) mutual support to make the 
economy in Indonesia not slump with this, 

so that this country's economy will not have 
an impact on the economy of this country. 
Look again where the law explains whether 
it's a doctor or another and nothing states 
that the patient has corona but before the 
patient is said to be corona, it must first look 
at the medical record or copy in order to 
spread unrest in the community because 
people are increasingly afraid. There is a 
reduction in the immune system and as a 
government it is not allowed to limit the 
earning of a living so that there is no 
financial crisis in the citizens, unless there is 
a lack of income to the state so that the 
economic crisis does not occur, it makes 
citizens angry and the government should 
find a solution when quarantining citizens. 
It is better for the medical staff to do 
something where he has to record or ask for 
a medical record (medical copy) of each 
patient before performing surgery or 
whatever so as not to misdiagnose a patient 
where is the use of a medical record 
(medical copy) if there is a new disease 
case, it turns out that it can be seen from the 
medical copy. there are heart, kidney, and 
hypertension diseases that have been 
suffered not from diagnosing new diseases 
such as Corona Virus 19. 
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